
OFFICE OF GOVERNOR RONNIE MUSGROVE 

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

TO: GOVERNOR 

FROM: RILEY  

SUBJECT: NAGB AND NBPTS:  YOU ARE STILL ELIGIBLE TO SERVE 

DATE 12/12/03 

CC: FILE 

Munira with the NAGB staff and Sally Mernissi with the NBPTS staff have both called to say 
that Charles Smith, NAGB Executive Director, and Joe Aguerrebere, NBPTS President, have 
received your letters and that you are still eligible to serve on both boards. 
 
According to Munira, your NAGB term is through 2004 and is not dependant upon your being 
Governor.  NAGB’s 2004 meeting dates and tentative locations are as follows: 
 

March 4-6 (Philadelphia) 
May 13 – 15 (Denver) 
August 5 – 7 (Washington) 
November 18 – 20 (TBD) 

 
Munira said to remind you that your travel expenses would be covered by NAGB. 
 
According to Sally Mernissi at NBPTS, you were re-elected in October to another 3-year term on 
the board and this term is not dependant upon your being Governor.  NBPTS’s 2004 meeting 
dates and tentative locations are as follows: 
 

February 20-22 (Arlington, VA) 
June 18 – 20 (TBD) 
October 15 – 17 (TBD) 
 

As with NAGB, NBPTS covers your travel expenses. 
 
Neither of the organizations are accepting your letters as resignation letters until I have feedback 
from you on the above. 
 
Of course this is your decision, but should you feel that you would like to continue to serve on 
one or both of the above, I would certainly recommend it.  They both have a strong national 
reputation, especially NAGB, which could prove beneficial for any future endeavors you might 
seek.  It also sends a strong message as to your qualifications to serve on each outside of simply 
being a governor.  Please advise: 
 
I wish to  __________      OR    do not wish to __________  continue to serve on NAGB. 
 
I wish to  __________     OR    do not wish to __________  continue to serve on NBPTS. 



 
 
 


